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Council Meeting Highlights May 26th, 2025 

Next Council Meeting: June 2nd, 2025 

 
For the official record, please refer to the minutes which are posted after 

adoption at the next Council Meeting.

 

 
 

Creemore Business Improvement 

Area 2025 Budget Update 

Sara Hershoff, BIA Treasurer and Nancy 
Johnston, BIA President, presented the BIA’s 
2025 Budget Update to Council. 

For details, view the 2025 Budget 
Worksheet. 

 

Purchase of Used Transit Bus 

Council approved the purchase of a used 
2015 GMC 4500 Arbox Freedom of Sprite 

transit bus from Mulmer Services Ltd.  

The purchase will be funded from the 

Provincial Gas Tax Reserve for $60,000 
plus HST.  

For details, view Report # PW-009-2025.  

 

Encroachment By-law Update 

(Boulevard Gardens) 

Council supports the new updated 
Encroachment By-law, which includes 
regulations for boulevard gardens on public 

lands with amendments to the height to 
maintain safe sightlines at intersections.  

The by-law is in effect for a one-year pilot 
project from the day of passing, with the 
opportunity to make it a permanent by-law 

after one year.  

An annual fee will be established beginning 

May 24, 2026.  

Council directed staff to present the final 
by-law for approval at the June 2nd 

Clearview Council meeting. 

For details, view Report # PW-010-2025. 
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